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24 May 2014
West Felton Parish Council

Ladies and Gentlemen

I have been appointed as your Internal Auditor and am employed by the Council to conduct such tests as are agreed and are sufficient to enable me to complete the Internal Auditor’s Report contained within the Audit Commission’s Annual Return Form for the appropriate financial year.

My report this year is still based on the Practitioners’ Guide, and I have again given my rationale for the answers given to the various headings on the Annual internal audit report.

A. Appropriate books of account have been kept properly throughout the year.  A Cash Book is maintained, is up to date, regularly balanced and the reconciliation of the cash book balance and the bank statement is agreed by the council at each meeting. The books are made up to 31st March 2014 and were made available to me in a timely manner.
B. The council’s financial regulations have been met. I checked a sample of the Income and also the invoices paid. Payments were supported by invoices, all expenditure was approved and VAT was or will be properly accounted for. I tested a sample of the payment transactions (7) and found them to be satisfactory. Where applicable, prior to authorisation, the invoice is checked by the Clerk. All cheques require two signatures, and the cheque signatories are required to check and sign the original invoice that they have assured themselves that the payment is appropriate for payment and that the invoice and cheque are in agreement as to payee and value. From the samples checked, this is being done. VAT on payments has been identified, and recorded separately. All non-mandatory Standing Orders, optional financial procedures and other discretionary internal rules, regulations and policies, customs and other practices were revoked when the present clerk took office, to enable the council to function. This was done on a temporary basis, and having again perused the standing orders as they are at present, I see no problem with the council continuing to operate under them until matters are sorted out. The Standing Orders were adopted on 22 November 2012 and the Financial regulations on 27 June 2013.

C. The Council assessed the significant risks to achieving its objectives and reviewed the adequacy of arrangements to manage these. The Risk Assessment policy was discussed and approved by the council on 27 June 2013.
D. The existing Insurance cover runs from 1 June 2013 to 31 May 2014. This item was discussed by the council in 2013 and the new quote accepted which runs for three years. See reference 084/12 (c).
E. A budget was drawn up and was discussed and approved by the Council under Minute 13D-6.5 dated December 2013. The budget was a breakeven budget, A comparison of the actual spend with the budget is communicated to each councillor at each meeting, as the actual spend to budget appears on the financial sheet with budget comparisons, see minute 144.6.2 dated 4/14. A mistake was made in the completion of the form submitted to Shropshire Council in that the Parish Council felt they should have reduced the budget by £1291 as they were to be in receipt of that sum from the Council Tax Support Grant. I would have seriously advised the Parish Council against reducing the precept, on the grounds that the Support Grant is only temporary, and is already being reduced, and will eventually be withdrawn altogether. By reducing the precept; when the grant is totally withdrawn, the Parish Council are going to have to request a much bigger rise in the precept than would otherwise be the case. . The Shropshire Council have already admitted that the wording of the letter and form being confusing and they hope to improve them both for next year. There has been no fraud or illegal actions, but a genuine mistake caused by confusion of the form, and having spoken on this matter with the External Auditors, if they are called in over this matter, they will apply a reasonableness test. I am also aware that ex-Councillor Lovell has also raised the issue of budgetary participation in a report he submitted for the budget process in 2012-13, he made a proposal at the end of that report and comments that as far as he is aware that has not been amended or rescinded. As it was for the year 2012-13, as far as I am concerned it has no relevance to future years. Please also see my comments above in section B. regarding revocations.
F. All income has been received, is properly recorded and promptly banked where applicable. The recorded precept agrees to the Council Tax authority's notification. The council does not deal in cash or near cash items.
G. VAT has been properly accounted for and has been claimed up to 31 March 2014, and a claim was made on 5 April 2014. The refund for the previous claim to 31 March 2013 was received on 7 May 2013.
H. The council does not operate a petty cash system.
I. The existing clerk has a Contract of Employment, which whilst unconventional, seems to meet the needs of the council and of the clerk in this highly unusual situation. He became permanent Parish Clerk from 1 October 2013.Salaries to employees and allowances to members were paid in accordance with council approvals, and PAYE and NI requirements were properly applied and payments to HMRC are up to date.
J. Asset register is complete and accurate and properly maintained. The council has an Asset register, and the figures were reviewed in April 2013. The council does not have an investment register as it has no investments.

K. Periodic and year end reconciliations have been carried out and there is evidence that this has been done. They have been checked by two Councillors, and Councillors Coles and Hampson are to be congratulated on their excellent work in this respect.
L. Accounting statements prepared during the year were prepared on the correct accounting basis, agreed to the cash book, and supported by an adequate audit trail. At the year-end there are no unexplained balancing entries in either reconciliation, The year-end accounts have been prepared on the correct accounting basis (receipts and payments) and the value of investments held is not applicable. At the year end, there are original bank statements for both the current account and Reserve account, and a reconciliation has been done.
Conclusion.

I have marked all the categories on the internal audit form as conforming to the required standard on the basis that under risk management there is little or no risk attached to the council from any of the comments I have made. 

From my internal audit testing there is no evidence of any irregularities and I would like to thank the Clerk for the excellent way in which the accounts have been prepared.

The points I have commented upon in my report come from the internal control testing appendix, and should provide the basis on which the council’s own internal controls are set.
General.

In the last four year’s reports I have stated that there was an important issue which I felt needed addressing by the council. That was the councils’ inability to retain for any meaningful length of time the services of a clerk. This has been resolved, and this year I am pleased to note that the present clerk has remained in post for the full year. 
As part of my audit investigation, I was also aware, from my discussions with the Chairman, that the manner of its resolution has meant that a greater burden has fallen upon him. A considerable number of Freedom of Information requests have emanated from one individual which has resulted in regular correspondence with the Information Commissioners Office. The Parish Council Chairman is satisfied that the situation is now under control having received confirmation from the ICO  that the Council has fulfilled all its related obligations and been comforted that the systems adopted to address such requests are sound. 
The new Parish Council should be congratulated on the way it now carries out its duties. It is once more taking an active role in supporting the groups and projects which make up the life of the village. I am confident that the events of the last few years will make WFPC a stronger and more forthright Council as a result.
Yours faithfully
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Bernard Townson

Internal Auditor

24 May 2014
